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FEAR vs.  fai th?  

  

  Did you experience a moment of fear when you 

saw the drawings, then the pictures. and now the 

actual huge expansion of John Wayne Airport? 

 

Former mayor and beloved Newport Beach ac-
tivist, Evelyn Hart, echoed many of our thoughts 
with this response to the new airport addition: "I 
am overwhelmed at the size of John Wayne Air-
port. That has to be the absolute maximum of 
what can go out of there." 
  She is right! The last revision to the Airport Set-
tlement Agreement allowed for that large physi-
cal expansion, as well as an increase in number 
of passengers. Here is a  website that provides 
the details: ocair.com/Improvements/About/
settlement_agreement.htm To understand it an-
other way, consider that airport management  

AirFairõs goal is simpleñ   
Extend the date of the present Settlement Agreement 

ñIts has been many years since 1952 when Bonanza 
Airlines was first regularly scheduled airline to fly out 
of SNA. Bonanza flew prop airplanes and in 1961 the 
Board of Supervisors pledged never to allow jets 
out of SNA. Six years later on September 1,1967 Bo-
nanza started flying DC-9 jets.  Also, I have an old map 
of the area from 

1948 and at that time there was an airport 
called Sky Harbor in Costa Mesa of  West 
19th Street. How times change.ò 

Eleanor ToddðNewport Beach Resident 

had its hands full finding ways to redesign the 
500 acre airport to utilize all the additional ele-
ments that the revised agreement allowed. The 
one element remaining untouched was JWA's 
extremely short 5,701 foot runway, one of the 
shortest of any major airport in the U.S.A.  There 
are those who  would like to extend the runway, 
ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƳƛǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ рлл ŀŎǊŜǎ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǇƘȅǎƛπ
cally allow it. That short runway prevents some 
of the largest aircraft from using JWA. A good 
thing, and folks, be very concerned if you learn 
of any discussions considering ways to lengthen 
or change it.  
  The fear factor mentioned above is because the 
current Settlement Agreement, expiring in 2015  
a new round of  negotiations begin in January.  

Continued on page 2 

Families deserve consideration 

Hawkins 

http://www.ocair.com/Improvements/About/settlement_agreement.htm
http://www.ocair.com/Improvements/About/settlement_agreement.htm
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News from  
AirFair about   

the City of 
Costa Mesa 

First, it was the Legacy expansion of 

John Wayne Airport which the community 

roundly rejected; then, it was a small private 

heliport on Airway Dr. in Costa Mesa adja-

cent to JWA.  Now it is a heliport.  Despite 

arguments to the contrary, the Airport Land 

Use Commission for John Wayne Airport 

found that the proposed heliport was consis-

tent with the Airport Environs Land Use 

Plan. 

 

At the City of Costa Mesaôs Planning Com-

mission meeting on August 8, 2011,  AirFair 

argued that the heliport project served to ex-

pand the footprint of JWA, was not consis-

tent with the Airport Environs Land Use Plan 

or the Airport Heliport Land Use Plan, and 

required detailed environmental analysis.  

The Planning Commission agreed voting 4 to 

1 against the Project.  Even, the dissenting 

vote by Commissioner Fitzpatrick was not in 

favor of the Project but simply wanted more 

information and more time to study the is-

sues. Although the Project could have died at 

the Planning Commission, the Planning 

Commission simply made a recommendation 

of denial to the City Council.  The hearing 

before the City Council was originally set for 

September 6, 2011, then continued to No-

vember 2011, and finally continued to 

March 6, 2012.  AirFair will continue to fol-

low this item and appear at any hearings on 

the heliport project.  

Robert C. Hawkins 

Director Airfair 

We fear there are some in-
volved in the process who 
tend to put commerce 
ahead of compassion, profit 
ahead of people. We fear 

those who have no compassion about increasing 
flights over our heads, or those who might even 
be cruel enough to suggest removing our valu-
able curfew. 
  You may believe there is little worry about any 
flight/passenger increases, because daily flights 
and passenger levels out of JWA are currently 
below the 10.8 million annual passenger (MAP) 
maximum currently allowed. Yes, those numbers 
are correct. However, we all need to keep in 
mind that the commerce/profit people think 
ahead, decades ahead, and will likely try their 
best to once again negotiate the Settlement 
Agreement to their advantage. It also must be 
noted that there soon will be increased interna-
tional flights to and from John Wayne.  The Air-
port now has brand new customs capabilities 
and facilities. There are currently flights to Can-
ada.  Flights to Mexico are expected to begin in 
2012. 
  Airport Director, Alan Murphy, was quoted as 
saying the $543-million JWA expansion will 
mean "a better and more pleasant way for trav-
elers to start or end a trip." That's nice! 
Then he went on to say: "It's a two-pronged ap-
proach. We hope to make the customer experi-
ence better in hopes of attracting more airlines."  

 Not so nice for those of us impacted by the 
noise, traffic and pollution it will create.  

 This is where the faith element comes into play. 
Do we all believe that the $543 million dollar 
project is only intended to make our air travel 
more pleasant? We want to have faith that 
those negotiating the new Settlement Agree-
ment will compassionately consider our con-
cerns, and that those of us in the surrounding 
cities who bear the negative burden of living 
near an aiport will not be expected to endure 
even more. We want to have faith that everyone 
at the negotiating table will have compassion for 
those of us whose lives continue to be adversely 
affected by the airport's noise and air pollution; 
that those most negatively affected won't end 
up with more planes and an increased number 
of passengers allowed. We need to have faith 
that they will not think, suggest, or argue that 
profits are more important than people.  
 AirFair's suggestion and fervent hope is 
that the new agreement will simply "extend the 
date", and allow the present caps and curfew to 
remain in place until sometime in the future 
when the next of negotiations occur.  We think 
the current caps should stay in place for at least 
the next 15 years - 2030 - how about it? 

Bonnie O'Neil— Director AirFair 

Tom Edwards 


